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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr. Steve Wyatt, Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, Derbyshire, S32 1BB
Mob: 07 432 422 470 Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Minutes of the meeting of Hathersage Parish Council, 7:30pm on Tuesday 5th February 2019 in the Stanage Hall, Hathersage Memorial Hall.
	Councillors Present:
	R Olle, P Whitney, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, James Marsden, W Eames, S Turner, B Hanley,  J Hammerton, K Kirkham, J Shuttleworth.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DDDC Cllr. J Monks, Mr John Orchard.


	192/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. W Hanley, J Wedgwood and P Mander, DCC Cllr J Twigg.

	193/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business. none

	194/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests. none

	195/18
	
	Public Participation – no one attended

	196/18
	
	Mr. John Orchard was in attendance as he is standing for District Council election in place of Jean Monks.

DDDC Cllr Monks mentioned:

· Local Project fund finishes 1st March – this is a budget of £900 in total for local community project. Nominations are welcome.
· Election are May 2nd with March 19th being the start of purdah.
· There will be an overview of DDDC spending at Bakewell Community Forum on 26th February.


	197/18
	
	The Police were not in attendance but there was the drop-in session Tuesday 27th February to which one resident attended with photos of parking on Main Road near the chemist.

	198/18
	
	Confirmation of Minutes of HPC meeting of 8th January 2019 and to note any matters arising – the minutes were approved and signed by the chair.

	199/18
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report had been circulated prior to the meeting. The only item of note was that winter swimming continues to pay its way.

	199/18
	.1
	To receive the statement of accounts – these were provided to all members prior to the meeting.

	199/18
	.2
	To approve accounts for payment. It was noted that due to unforeseen circumstances Cllr. Mander was unable to carry out scrutiny of payments and cheque signing and that Cllr. B Hanley stepped in. All payments had been scrutinised and were approved. The payments totalled £32,770.09 inclusive of £947.59 VAT.

	199/18
	.3
	To note account scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for 5th March from the agreed schedule and to authorise Councillors from the agreed schedule to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 5th March meeting. Cllrs. B Hanley and R Olle are next on the rota but Cllr. Olle asked to swap with Cllr. Whitney due to being away on vacation. This was approved hence Cllrs. B Hanley and P Whitney are approved.

	199/18
	.4
	Cyber Insurance. Information had been circulated for consideration. A quote has also been received at £285 p.a. The matter was discussed and it was resolved that the payment should be made.
Further discussion suggested that guidelines are required for all staff (including the pool staff) to explain the procedures to be followed and the implications of failing to do so.
The protocol for the use and accessibility of the pool for lap top will be discussed by the Clerk with the pool manager.
The Clerk will enquire if DALC have training for PC employees.

	199/18
	.5
	Banking arrangements.
It was agreed that Cllr. Mander will be the recipient of information from Hampshire Trust Bank due to the limitation of the number signatories on the account. To keep within the recommended £85k limit a further account may be required for season ticket sales. Chris Cave, RFO will investigate other interest-bearing accounts.

	199/18
	.6
	The Clerk was asked to contact Visit Peak District with regards renewal of our website entry. Renewal will need approval at a future meeting. Chris Cave to confirm recent payments made.

	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting resumed.


	
	
	Committees and Working Groups

	200/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee. To receive minutes of 15th January 2019 meeting and note matters arising. The minutes had been circulated and posted on the website. The Five year plan is nearing completion. 

	200/18
	.1
	Pumping and filtration upgrade – progress update. Work is progressing on planning the work. Planning Permission has been granted by PDNPA.

The boundary wall to the rear of where the new pump room will be located was discussed with regards future maintenance – it was agreed that HPC would accept liability for the section of the wall directly behind the pump room. There may need to be a Boundary Wall Agreement drawn up.

	201/18
	
	Recreation Committee. To receive minutes of any meeting and note matters arising. The minutes had been circulated and posted on the website.

	201/18
	.1
	MUGA lights replacement. Further info is required from electrician Chris Schofield and Cllr. Hammerton will obtain a written quote for an alternative supplier.

	201/18
	.2
	Bowling Club disputed access – the meeting was appraised of recent communication that has been received.

	202/18
	
	Planning Committee – To receive minutes meetings and note matters arising. The minutes had been circulated and posted on the website.
It was noted that the RBS cash machine was removed before the end of the public consultation period.

	203/18
	
	Amenities Committee – To receive minutes of meetings since the last Parish Council meeting. The minutes had been circulated and posted on the website.
The lease with Mr Mee is to be reviewed considering the proposed covered seating being attached to the wall of his property. Members were asked to review the proposed location of the planters. Agenda item next meeting.

	203/18
	.1
	Café Lease – nothing further has been heard from the tenant’s solicitor.

	203/18
	.2
	Parish Rooms Lease. After receiving a quote of £350 it was agreed that the Clerk should request Mr Bramall (Franklin’s Solicitors) to reissue the lease on the same terms.

	204/18
	
	Transport Committee – To receive minutes of meeting and note matters arising. The minutes and TRO plans had been circulated and posted on the website. The Clerk was asked to contact Isobel Mulligan DCC Highways to request that the parking space at the bottom of Crossland Road is retained and that an extension to restrictions at the junction of Coggers Lane and Jaggers Lane is required.

	205/18
	
	Website Update – To receive any report of the Website Working Group.
A meeting is to be arranged to review the website

	206/18
	
	Burial Ground Committee – To receive minutes of meetings since the last Parish Council meeting. Nothing to report.

	207/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence –                                    

	207/18
	.1
	Repairs to the wall next to the school entrance on School Lane – no further quotes received.

	207/18
	.2
	Clerks’ election training – the meeting approved the Clerk attending this DALC training at a cost of £30 on 12/02/2019

	207/18
	.3
	Council Safe Custody Box – Cllr. Rodgers asked for approval for her to access this box and retrieve the contents. This was approved. Cllr. Rodgers will review the contents for boundary wall information and a decision by HPC will then be made as to further safe storage of the contents.

	207/18
	.4
	Solarium guttering - café outdoor seating roofing may be preventing safe access so there should be some contribution to the costs of repair. Malcolm Hall is providing a quote for the work.

	208/18
	
	Village Matters

	208/18
	.1
	Overgrowing vegetation – it was agreed that the report from Mr Ward will be reviewed by HPC to ensure that members are fully aware of condition of garden vegetation adjacent to footpaths and highways. The Clerk was asked to acknowledge Mr Wards efforts in providing the information. Council Members will each review an area based on the criteria of access for wheel and push chair access.

	208/18
	.2
	Tree condition survey. Three quotes had been received and it was agreed to accept the PDNPA quote of £350 but to ensure that trees on the far side of the café are included.

	208/18
	.3
	Daffodil Day 7th April. – the date was noted and should be acknowledged with a request for donations to KGF for the new pump room funds.

	208/18
	.4
	Jaggers Lane bench. – it was agreed that the seat should be removed and the plaque saved. A new seat will be provided in due course. The Clerk will check with the temporary caretaker if he can do this.

	208/18
	.5
	BECT donation – a grant request has been received that will be considered at the next meeting.

	209/18
	
	Memorial Hall - To receive Memorial Hall Management Committee Minutes. No recent minutes of meetings have been received.

	210/18
	
	To note DALC circulars and other items circulated – confirmed.

	211/18
	
	To confirm the next meeting will be at 7.30 pm Tuesday 5th March 2019 in the Stanage Hall.

	212/18
	
	To note items for the March 2019 agenda. Another cash point in the village; position of HoH planters.

	
	
	


Date:                                                                                            Signed:


